
-----Original Message----- 
From: Rippentrop Kay  
Sent: Monday, May 21, 2007 1:51 PM 
To: Council Group 
Subject: Building in Floodway - Margaret King 348-1510  

 

Margaret King called today (5/21/) regarding the proposed building in the 
floodway.  She asked that I forward her comments to all Council members 
- She has been advised that the City was looking at allowing building in the 
floodway - she lived here in 1972 and lost family members and is VERY 
opposed to any building within the floodway.   
  

Kay  
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Joyce Payton [mailto:wilosprs@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2007 9:31 AM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: proposed development 
 
 
Dear Planning and Zoning Board. 
I am writting to you with great concerns of a proposed development   
along Hwy 44. This proposed development is in the flood plain, in the   
green parkway- which was created after the 1972 flood, in which many   
Rapid City Residents lost their lives and the ones who survived, were   
very traumatized that night. If I remember correctly, the families   
that had homes remaining in this floodway were forced to relocate and   
their homes were then removed. This was done for their safety,   
understandably so. 
 
I ask you then, why would the city of Rapid City give the approval to   
build a 32 unit condominium complex in this same area along Rapid   
Creek? I understand the plan is to build up the soil so the property   
is then out of the flood plain.  This 13' wall of dirt will not stop   
the water in case of a flood, it would only divert it. Then what?   
Who's life and property would be taken then? I see this as an   
obstruction to the open floodway that has already been created to   
handle large volumes of water if a flood should ever happen again. 
 
This plan is not only dangerous. It is disrespectful to the families   
who lost their homes and lives in the flood of 1972. Additionally   
this sets a very ugly precedence of what is yet to come, building   
residential homes all along the way of the flood plain. Forgetting   
what happened June 9, 1972. 
 
I ask you to consider this carefully. I'd like to see the promise   
that was made, kept. 
 
Thank You 
 
 
 
Joyce Payton 
11515 Sheridan Lake Road 
Rapid City, Sd 57702 
343-2547 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Munro, Jim [mailto:munro.jim@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2007 10:43 AM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: Planned condominium Development 

To:  Planning commission members 
  
I encourage you to vote to reject the requests for revision of the 500 year floodplain, the rezoning 
to medium density residential and the Planned Residential Development in Lot 1 of Knecht Park 
Subdivision, Sections 8 and 17, T1N, R7E, BHM, in Rapid City.  Please consider such rejection 
based on the following two points.  
  

1. Although the developers show that FEMA has approved their plan to raise the property 
out of the floodplain, the resulting floodplain will be narrower.  This narrowing of the 
floodplain will result in higher velocities of any flood waters passing through the canyon, 
as well as a steeper gradient to achieve those velocities.  i.e.  The effect of the 
development will be to create a partial damming of the canyon, and will cause 
floodwaters upstream of the development to rise further than they otherwise would, 
thereby causing more of a threat to other properties in the canyon.  

  
2. The requested change to medium density residential will have a negative impact on the 

values of surrounding low-density residential neighborhoods.  It simply isn’t fair to my 
family and other owners of these nearby properties to rezone this area.  We purchased 
our home in the canyon knowing that the zoning would not allow development of multiple-
family structures in the canyon.  The three-story structures that are proposed in the 
current request will produce more traffic, and will raise the noise levels in the canyon, 
both from the increased traffic and by reflecting highway noise off the buildings up into 
our neighborhood.   

  
Please vote to reject the proposals for development of the property along Jackson Blvd in Knecht 
Park Subdivision.  
  
James M. Munro 
  
5320 Normans Roost Rd. 
Rapid City, SD  57702 
605 721-6815 
605 484-2282 (cell) 
munro.jim@gmail.com
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Keith or Jan Catron [mailto:keithcat@rapidcity.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2007 10:16 AM 
To: mayorinfo@rcgov.org; CouncilGroup@rcgov.org; planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: Proposed Knecht Park Subdivision 

Dear Mayor, Council Members and Planning & Zoning Commission Members, 
 
We are writing to oppose changing the land use designation for Knecht Park Subdivision.  Our 
interest in this issue is we are neighboring homeowners and frequent users of Braeburn Dog 
Park. 
 
We oppose the change because we do not believe any residential development should be 
located in this area.  It would not be safe.  No matter what designation the City or FEMA chooses 
to make on paper, flash floods are unpredictable and can happen.  This area was destroyed in 
the 1972 flood and the City & FEMA must remember the lessons learned 35 years ago. 
 
This proposed change is in conflict with the City’s policy of keeping structures out of the 
floodplain.  The skeletal remains of home foundations in this area are a reminder of why there is a 
floodway in Rapid City.  Don’t disregard the memorial value of a land use designation that helps 
us remember the tragedy of the 1972 flood. 
 
It would be very inappropriate for the City to allow a large development in an area of floodway 
and single family homes.  Allowing a development this large on this site would set a precedent 
that the floodplain is open for business, as long as the developer can haul in a mountain of fill.   
 
The people, that did not die in the flood of 1972, that used to have homes in this area were 
evicted or forced to sell their land because it was too dangerous to live there.  What has 
changed? 
 
Sincerely, 
Keith & Jan Catron 
5873 Magic Canyon Road 
Rapid City, SD  57702 
605-342-3864  
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